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Museums, helped plan and host a event called “A Dutch Heritage Night 
and Pop up Museum” in collaboration with  with the local Legion as a 
course-based service learning project. This year marks the 75th 
anniversary of the liberation of Holland during World War II, and the 
Legion is hosting a series of commemorative events. Over 150 people 
were in attendance at the pop-up museum, and Pier 21, Canada’s 
immigration museum, also participated in the event.

Students in the course have been exploring the important role that 
objects, stories, and heritage play in shaping personal identity, sense of 
community, and sense of place and belonging. “I wanted students to see 
first-hand the power of objects and stories in bringing people together,” 
explains Dr. Jack. “Planning and facilitating the pop-up museum also 
helped students have a better sense of the work that goes into exhibit 
curation, from project planning to marketing to set-up to engaging with 
visitors,” she explained.  

“A pop-up museum is created and experienced by those who show up 
to participate,” explains Dr. Meghann Jack, who is teaching the museums 
course as a special topics offering this semester in the Anthropology 
Department. “It brings people together in conversation through stories, 
memories, history, and especially objects. We can think of a pop-up 
museum as kind of like a potluck, but instead of everyone bringing a 

dish of food, everyone brings an object or story to share with others.”
Nazi-occupied Holland was liberated by Canadian soldiers in the 

Spring of 1945. Following the war, thousands of Dutch immigrants, 
largely agriculturalists, came to Canada seeking better opportunities. 
Many settled in the Antigonish area with the support of the Catholic 
church, and went on to establish successful farms and make other 
important contributions to the community. “The story of postwar Dutch 
immigration to Antigonish is a really important one,” says Dr. Jack. 
“The intent of the pop-up museum was to be an opportunity for the  
local Dutch community to reminiscence and share, to come together  
and remember, to feel rooted in both Canada and The Netherlands,”  
she says. 

“It was amazing to see how close the Dutch community is, and I learned 
a lot about their role in Canadian history,” says StFX anthropology 
student Melissa Quintero-Lazo.

“We had excellent corporation from StFX students helping to host 
this event,” says James Matheson, Legion branch president. “Many 
people from the Dutch community have thanked us for putting on this 
event. This was the first year that we have ever tackled anything like 
this so we had no idea of what to expect. We were thrilled with the 
turnout of the public and their enthusiasm.”

StFX students in Anthropology 492: 

Anth 492: Museum 
also teamed up with 
Shebrooke Village 
and helped with a 
Re-Organization  
project!
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SERVICE LEARNING AWARD WINNERS 

This prize recognizes a student who has completed one or more 
Service Learning experiences and has demonstrated a personal 
commitment to community development. 

This year’s 2019-2020 recipients of the Excellence as Community 
Engaged Scholar prize are Emma Boudreau and Rebecca Mesay.

Emma has been actively engaged in the community throughout her time at StFX. 

Emma did placements with various community agencies including, Antigonish  

Parkinson’s Support Group, Fit 4 Tots, StFX MAX Program, Best Buddies, Fit 4 Men, 

St. Martha’s Regional Hospital, SAMHI (Student Athlete Mental Health Initiative 

through StFX), StFX SAAC (Student Athlete Advisory Council Member); Antigonish 

Challenger Baseball; Special Olympics Track & Field; Family Literacy Day with AEC; 

Antigonish Town and County Crime Prevention Association, Antigonish Minor Hockey 

(AMHA), Mental Health Addictions Institute; CBI Health Center. Along with the Stan 

Cassidy Centre and Chalmers’s Hospital in New Brunswick.

Emma has this to say about her experience with Service Learning
My Service Learning experiences have had a positive impact on me as a student,  

and I am appreciative of the participants and their families who have been willing  

to connect with StFX on a regular basis to make them happen. Throughout my  

placements, I have always tried to find ways to increase the quality of life of any  

child, teen or adult I have had the opportunity to work with in terms of their physical, 

mental and emotional health. The idea of providing care for others with the ultimate 

goal of enhancing their quality of life is something I consider of deep importance as a 

characteristic of my future career in Occupational Therapy.  This may be as simple as 

being the person to give my exercise partner with Parkinson’s an extra push on a day 

he seems to be doing very well, or it could mean talking more and doing less if I felt 

that’s what he needed. It could also mean asking a mother if she wants a break from 

holding her baby at Fit 4 Tots, making castles for the kids who love to tear them down, 

or making a child feel more included if they seem socially excluded. Being involved in 

service learning has taught me how to manage my time effectively, has enlightened  

my leadership skills, allowed me to make countless memories and the lessons I have 

learned will carry on with me for the rest of my life. 

Community Engaged 
Scholar Award, Spring 
Convocation 2020

Emma Boudreau

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK!
¢

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/stfxservicelearning/
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SERVICE LEARNING AWARD WINNERS 

Rebecca has been actively engaged in the community throughout her time at StFX. 

Rebecca did placements with various community agencies including, Black Educators 

Association, Office of African Descent Student Affairs (ADSA), McKenna Leadership 

Centre, McKenna Centre Student Leadership Exchange in Haiti, Yeneta Amharic 

Immersion School, StFX Athletics, Student Advocacy Group, StFX Student Society – 

X-Project , StFX University - Equity Advisory Committee, , Antigonish Women’s 

Resource Centre, CABSS (Committee for Aboriginal and Black Student Success).

Rebecca has this to say about her experience with Service Learning
When I first arrived at StFX, I was intrigued and a bit skeptical of the Service Learning 

Program offered by the university. I had grown up in a diverse community and attended 

high school in the inner city. For this reason, I doubted that university students could 

significantly contribute to organizations that assisted vulnerable populations. The first 

class I took that offered a Service Learning component was Women’s and Gender 

Studies 100 (WMGS 100). This course combined with my Service Learning component 

at the Black Educators’ Association (BEA), completely changed how I would experi-

ence the rest of my undergraduate degree. In WMGS 100, we read about how systemic 

racism continued to be perpetuated against Black and Indigenous peoples. During my 

placement with the BEA, I was introduced to people who were fighting against how 

systemic racism was affecting their communities. From the time that I entered that 

course and participated in the placement, I understood that my time at StFX should 

not only be used to gain an undergraduate degree but also to advocate for change in the 

larger community.

Community Engaged 
Scholar Award, Spring 
Convocation 2020

Rebecca Mesay

Did You Know
that Service 
Learning has 
TWO awards?

COMMUNITY ENGAGED  
SCHOLAR AWARD
This prize recognizes a student who  
has completed one or more Service 
Learning experiences and has 
demonstrated a personal commitment to 
community development. 

COMMUNITY BASED  
RESEARCH AWARD MARCH 2021
This prize is awarded annually to the 
best community-engaged research 
project presented at Student Research 
Day.

FIND US ONLINE

¢

https://www2.mystfx.ca/
service-learning/
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STUDENT LEADERS

• 960 	 Student Experiences 
• 75 		  Community Partners 
• 38 		  Professors

COURSE INFORMATION 
• 35%  1st year
• 16%  2nd year
• 16% 	3rd year
• 33% 	4th year 

• 66% 	Mandatory
• 34% 	Optional

• 60% 	Group Experiences 
• 40% 	Individual Experiences

• 60 	Courses
• 56 	Sections
• 15	 Disciplines

• 1% 	 BEd
• 13% 	BBA
• 29% 	BAScHealth 
• 26% 	BA 
• 27% 	BSc 
• 4% 	 Dip Eng

WHO WAS INVOLVED IN SERVICE LEARNING IN 2019-2020?

FIND US HERE! Coady Building, 3rd Floor.

Sydney Van De Wiel is a Women’s and Gender Studies student from St. John’s Newfoundland 
in her final year at StFX. During Sydney’s time at university, Sydney has done placements at Kids 
First and Tearmann Society for Abused Women, as well as participated in an Immersion trip to 
Guatemala. Sydney is also the President of the Women’s and Gender Studies Society, which runs 
events throughout the school year and publishes an annual Zine. Sydney is returning to Service 
Learning; Sydney was a Student Leader in 2017-2018.

Victoria Miles is from Winnipeg, Manitoba and began her StFX career in the Social Justice 
Colloquium. Victoria is now entering her fourth year of university pursuing a joint major in 
Development Studies and Women’s and Gender Studies. Within the StFX community, Victoria 
has been a Resident Assistant and Community Advisor in McKinnon Hall and Mount Saint 
Bernard respectively. Victoria partnered with the Youth Activism Conferences and the Inter-
national Institute for Child Rights and Development through the Service Learning Department. 
Victoria currently holds a position with StFX library, volunteers for the Peer Support Program 
on campus and is involved with Big Brothers Big Sisters within the Antigonish Community.
Victoria is returning to Service Learning; Victoria was a Student Leader in 2019-2020.



THANK YOU TO OUR COMMUNITY PARTNERS:

4-H, Antigonish

ACE Co-op

Adult Friendship Corner

Antigonish Badminton Club

Antigonish Community Food Bank

Antigonish Community Transit Society

Antigonish County Adult Learning Association

Antigonish County Recreation

Antigonish Culture Alive

Antigonish Education Centre

Antigonish International Film Festival

Antigonish Minor Basketball Association

Antigonish Parkinson’s Support Group

Antigonish Regional Library People’s Place

Antigonish Senior Safety Program

Antigonish Therapeutic Riding Association

Antigonish Women’s Resource Centre

Breaking the Silence

Canada Revenue Agency

Canadian Association for Community Living

CFXU Radio

Children’s Place Learning Centre

Children’s Place Learning Centre

Community Cafe

Cultural Connections

Department of Athletics

Ecole Acadienne de Pomquet

Enactus Canada

Fit 4 Life

Fit 4 Tots

Get out the Vote

Girl Guides

Harp Publishing - The People’s Press

Heatherton Activity Centre

Heatherton Group Home

Highland Crest Home

International Institute for Child Rights and 

Development

Keep Well Antigonish

Kids First Family Resource Centre, Antigonish

L’Arche Antigonish

MAX Program

Naomi Society for Victims of Violence

Nova Scotia Early Childhood Development 

Intervention Services

Nova Scotia Health Authority

Nova Scotia SPCA

Oillie Bots Fundraiser

Park Bench Players

Parkland Living, Sisters of St. Martha’s

Positive Action for Keppoch

Red Apple Children’s Centre

RK MacDonald Nursing Home

Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 59 Antigonish

SAFE (Syria Antigonish Families Embrace)

SANE Program

Sherbrooke Village

Sisters of St. Martha’s - Parkland

St. James United Church

St. Mary’s River Association

StFX Aboriginal Office

StFX Department of Athletics and Recreation

StFX Education Department

StFX Education Resource Centre

StFX Health & Counselling Centre

StFX Health and Wellness Centre

StFX Human Nutrition Department

StFX Human Rights and Equity Advisor

StFX Recreation Department

StFX Student Food Resource Centre

StFX X-Project

Stoirm Vball

Tearmann Society for Abused Women

VON, Antigonish

World University Service of Canada

WUSC - The Student Refugee Program

Youth Activism Conference

CONTACT US
Mary Oxner 
Faculty Coordinator 
902-867– 5373 
mmoxner@stfx.ca

Megan Turner
Service Learning 
Program Manager 
902-867-2563 
mpturner@stfx.ca

Jodi Van Dompseler
Immersion Program 
Assistant 
902-867-2583 
jvandomp@stfx.ca

Michelle Hirschfeld 
Course Based 
Program Assistant 
902-867-5049 
mhirschf@stfx.ca

Service Learning Student 
Leaders
902-867-5049
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LIKE US ON FACEBOOK!
https://www.facebook.com/groups/stfxservicelearning/
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